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Funeral Home & Crematory, Yankton
Memorial Resource Center, Tyndall 
Memorial Chapels, Tabor, Menno & Tyndall
665-9679 • 1-800-495-9679 
www.opsahl-kostelfuneralhome.com

Guiding and serving families with compassion and trust.

Your loved ones deserves the best!
We offer a dignified funeral experience for any budget or 
lifestyle. Funeral preplanning, cremation services and urns, 
and after care available. 

Call today for a private consultation.
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 1700 Burleigh St. • Yankton, SD

 (605) 260-9284 • www.feccinc.com
 A United Way & Volunteer Services Agency

 We now accept credit/debit cards
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29TH

THIS TAX CAN ONLY BE USED ON 
COUNTY ROADS AND CANNOT BE 

SPENT ON TOWNSHIP ROADS!

IN REMEMBRANCE

WINTZ
FUNERAL HOME INC.

Hartington, Coleridge, Crofton

605-665-3644     www.wintzrayfuneralhome.com     402-254-6547

WINTZ & RAY
FUNERAL HOME and

CREMATION SERVICE
Yankton

Edna Fargo
10:30 AM, Saturday
Gayville-Volin United 
Methodist Church

Gayville

Bruce H. Brazelton
10:30 AM, Saturday
Discovery Church

Yankton

Robert “Bob” Cappel
11:00 AM, Tuesday

First United Methodist Church, Yankton

Crest Road Closed Through The Week
Crest Road, the road that crosses the Gavins Point Dam will 

be closed from 8 a.m. today (Thursday) through 5 p.m. Friday, 
Sept. 11. This closure will include nighttime hours. 

The public is asked to plan on an alternate route of travel 
during this time.

The closure is a result of the inspection, repair and paint-
ing of the spillway gates. 

There will be periodic closures throughout duration of the 
construction, which will continue into the fall. People can stay 
informed about upcoming road closures by checking www.
nwo.usace.army.mil/gavinspoint or by calling (402) 667-2546.

Yankton Rummage Sale Canceled
The rummage sale scheduled for this weekend at 206 

James Place in Yankton has been canceled due to illness.

Parkinson’s Support Group To Meet
The Yankton Area Parkinson’s Support Group will meet at 

1:30 p.m. Friday, Sept. 11, in Room II (note change in room) of 
the Avera Professional Pavilion.

All persons interested in Parkinson’s disease are welcome. 
Come to learn and share.

Light refreshments are served.  

Fall Story Time To Begin At Library
Fall story time at the Yankton Community Library, 515 

Walnut Street, begins the week of Sept. 14 with sessions for 
toddlers and preschoolers. Toddler time, which is Tuesdays 
at 10:15 a.m. and 5:30 p.m., is intended for ages 1-3, with 
older and younger siblings welcome. Preschool story time is 
designed for ages 3-5 and is held on Mondays at 6:30 p.m., and 
Wednesdays and Thursdays at 10:15 a.m. The morning ses-
sions are followed by Junior LEGO Club. 

During both toddler and story time, children are intro-
duced to language and literature through stories, songs, finger 
plays, and crafts. Parents and caregivers are required to stay 
with their children. Participation of adults is encouraged to 
add to the fun and enhance the experience of their children. 
No registration is required.

The first week of September is a fun one. Preschoolers are 
introduced to the different elements of story time through 
Rob Reid’s “Comin’ Down to Storytime.” It’s a farm-themed, 
yee-hawing, good time! Toddlers will enjoy the farm theme on 
Tuesday, Sept. 15, as well.

The library has a special treat planned for story time 
attendees on Monday, Sept. 21, at 6:30 p.m. Miss Judi is join-
ing the staff to explore dance, music and movement for our 
creativity theme at the Monday session only. Children who 
regularly attend story time on Wednesdays and Thursdays 
are encouraged to attend this special evening session as well 
as their morning session. Our main book for the week is “The 
Dot” by Peter Reynolds. 

Autumn themes are explored during the last week of 
September in both preschool and toddler story times. Books 
include “The Terrible Plop” and “Awesome Autumn” with ad-
ditional stories to celebrate the changing of the seasons.

For more information, call the library at 668-5275.

USD Fraternity Raises Cancer Awareness 
VERMILLION — September is Childhood Cancer Awareness 

Month and one University of South Dakota Fraternity is helping 
to raise awareness and funds all month. The Pi Kappa Alpha 
Fraternity (PIKE), whose charity-of-choice is Cure Kids Cancer, 
is proud to engage the USD campus and Vermillion communi-
ties in their efforts as they help local children battle cancer. 

Throughout September, the PIKES will be hosting the        
following events:

* Sept. 14: Ribbon and awareness handout throughout 
campus

* Sept. 24: Annual Dining for Kids event at Little Italy’s 
Restaurant (831 East Cherry Street). From 5-7 p.m., guests will 
be able to enjoy two slices of pizza and a soft drink for $5. A 
large portion of the funds raised will benefit local, courageous 
children helped by Cure Kids Cancer. 

* Numerous posts through the fraternity’s social media 
outlets to help raise awareness for this worthy cause.

Cure Kids Cancer’s mission is to help children’s cancer 
centers, like the one at Sanford Children’s Hospital in Sioux 
Falls, find life-saving treatments and eventually cures for 
children’s cancer by raising funds and awareness. Cure Kids 
Cancer is a program of Children’s Miracle Network Hospitals. 

Third-year Nursing major and Pi Kappa Alpha’s vice presi-
dent of external affairs, Robert McCauley, of Primghar, IA, is 
proud of his fraternity’s accomplishments. “Cure Kids Cancer 
is a special organization to our fraternity. We are helping local 
kids battling for their lives,” McCauley said. “We are committed 
to making a difference.”

For more information about Pi Kappa Alpha at USD, 
contact Nathan Christensen at (507) 215-5396 or by email at 
Nathan.D.Christensen@coyotes.usd.edu.

 

Day Care Providers Meet For Coffee
Day Care Providers are invited to a Provider Appreciation 

Coffee and Networking on Saturday, Sept. 19, from 9:30-11 a.m. 
at the Extension Building, 901 Whiting Drive, Yankton.

Come have coffee and a muffin and meet other Day Care 
Providers in the area. This is an informal gathering for all day 
care providers -- licensed, registered or not regulated providers 
in or outside of Yankton. Share your knowledge of child care 
with other providers and make new friends.

This event is sponsored by South Central Child                   
Development, Inc.

OBITUARIES

Harlan Hanson
Harlan E. Hanson, 82, 

passed away September 8, 
2015 at Sunset Manor in Irene, 
SD. 

Funeral 
services will 
be 2:00 p.m. 
Monday, 
September 14 
at Trondhjem 
Lutheran 
Church, rural 
Volin, SD.  
Burial will 
follow in the 
Trondhjem 
Cemetery.

Visitation will be from 5pm 
to 7 p.m. Sunday, September 
13 with a prayer service begin-
ning at 7:00 p.m. at the Hansen 
Funeral Home in Irene.

Harlan was born December 
10, 1932 in Wakonda, SD to 
Herman and Emma (Lunde) 
Hanson.  He grew up on the 
family farm in rural Volin with 
his parents, grandparents, 
and two younger brothers 
Allen and Emerald.  Harlan 
was baptized and confirmed at 
Trondhjem Lutheran Church.  
He attended McFarland 
country school until 8th 
grade.  He graduated from 
Irene High School in 1950.  He 
was drafted into the Korean 
War in 1953.  Upon return he 
attended Nettleton Business 
College.  He started farming 
in 1961, he also wrote insur-
ance part time for Yankton 
County Farmers Mutual Fire 
Insurance Company.  Harlan 
married Ruth Sundal in 1988.  
She passed away on June 7, 
1997.  Harlan entered Sunset 
Manor Assisted Living in 2006.  
In November 2014, he was 
diagnosed with lung cancer.  

Harlan has been a lifelong 
member of Trondhjem 
Lutheran Church where his 
grandfather was a founding 
member.  He has served on 
the Trondhjem Church Coun-
cil and Trondhjem Cemetery 
Association for many years.  
He was a member of the Irene 
American Legion Hall Thomp-
son Post #193 for sixty years 
and served on the Marindahl 
township board for nearly 
fifty years.  Harlan previ-

ously belonged to the Sons of 
Norway, was on the Yankton 
Crop Improvement Board and 
a Beef Producer member.  He 
was proud that he owned 
and operated a Century Farm 
being the third generation 
on the farmstead and that he 
continued to raise cattle until 
he was nearly 80 years old.  
Harlan enjoyed spending time 
on the farm, going to church, 
spending time with his family 
and pets including; Buster, 
Joey, Smoky currently his 
working cattle dog Reece and 
“little friend” Ella.  He liked 
to read the newspaper and 
farm journals, listen to WNAX 
radio, and do bookwork.  

He is survived by his 
step-children, Robert Sundal, 
Chicago, IL, Andrew Sundal, 
Yankton, SD. Sister-in-law, 
Maxine Hanson, Volin, SD and 
her children, Brian (Sara) 
Hanson, Emma, Jenna and 
Garrett, Billings MT, Becky 
(Tim) McManus, Jake and 
Andrea, Volin, SD.  Allen’s 
children, Neal (Jenny) Han-
son, Brandon DeVries, Nick 
and Olivia, Viborg, SD, Larry 
Hanson (Renee) Samantha 
and Thomas Hagedorn, Irene, 
SD,  Emilie (Jeff) Traill, Carter 
and Cate, Dell Rapids, SD.   

Harlan was preceded in 
death by his parents, Herman 
and Emma, wife Ruth, and 
brothers Allen and Emerald 
Hanson.  

In lieu of flowers, the 
family requests memorials 
be directed to the Trondhjem 
Cemetery Association.

For obituary and online 
condolences, visit hansenfu-
neralhome.com.
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Robert Cappel
 Robert “Bob” Cappel, age 

70, of Yankton, South Dakota, 
died Tuesday, September 8, 
2015, at Avera Sacred Heart 
Hospital in Yankton.

A memorial service will 
be 11:00 a.m. on Tuesday, 
September 15 at First United 
Methodist Church in Yankton 

with Reverend Ron Johnson 
officiating.  Burial will be in 
the Memorial Park Cemetery 
in McCook, Nebraska at a 
later date.  A gathering of 
friends and family will be from 
5:00 to 8:00 p.m. on Monday, 
September 14 at First United 
Methodist Church with a 
prayer service at 7:00 p.m.  
The family will also receive 
friends one hour prior to the 
memorial service on Tuesday 
at the church.  Arrangements 
are under the direction of the 
Wintz & Ray Funeral Home 
and Cremation Service in 
Yankton.

 To post an online sympa-
thy message, visit wintzrayfu-
neralhome.com.

Edna Fargo
 Edna Fargo, age 96, of 

Yankton, South Dakota, died 
Sunday, September 6, 2015 at 
Avera Yankton Care Center.

 Funeral services are 10:30 
a.m. on Saturday, September 
12 at Gayville-Volin United 
Methodist Church in Gayville, 
South Dakota with Reverend 
Rick Pittenger officiating.  
Burial will be in the Yankton 
Cemetery.  Visitation is from 
6:00 to 8:00 p.m. on Friday, 
September 11 at the Wintz & 
Ray Funeral Home in Yankton 
with a prayer service at 7:00 
p.m.  Visitation continues one 
hour prior to the funeral at 
the church on Saturday.

 Pallbearers are Hunter 
Price, Hailey Vaillancourt, 
Quinn Fargo, Nicholas Nayok-
puk and Brady Rosenbaum.

 Edna 
was born 
January 
15, 1919 on 
the family 
farm south 
of Menno, 
South Da-
kota to Nick-
olaus and 
Susan (Wipf) 
Schaeffer.  
She attended country school 
and then helped her family 
on the farm.  On November 
26, 1939, Edna married 
Charles Fargo.  Together 
they raised two children and 
farmed south of Gayville until 
1973 when their son, Bill, 
took over the farming opera-
tion.  In 1979, they moved 
to Yankton where they were 
active in the Senior Center 
and Lewis and Clark Campers 

along with church activities 
at the Gayville-Volin UMC.  
Edna enjoyed going out to 
dinner with her friends and 
always loved being around 
her grandchildren and great 
grandchildren. 

 Edna is survived by her 
two sons, James (Gayle) 
Fargo of Locust Grove, VA 
and William “Bill” (Nancy) 
Fargo of Yankton; five grand-
children: Laura Lopez, Mary 
(Lynn) Rice, Katie Fargo 
(Garrett Nayokpuk), Amanda 
(Brady) Rosenbaum and 
Anne (Michael) Vaillancourt 
and 17 great grandchildren; 
and many nieces, nephews 
and cousins.

 Edna was preceded in 
death by her parents; hus-
band, Charles on September 
23, 1993; great grandson, 
Gage Rosenbaum; five sisters: 

Ruth Schanke, Hilda Mor-
rison, Nettie Vollmer, Elsie 
Lang and Agnes Schaeffer; 
and four brothers: Helmuth, 
Rueben, Herbert and Alvin 
Schaeffer.

 To send an online mes-
sage to the family, please 
visit www.wintzrayfuneral-
home.com.
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Fargo

Online condolences at:
www.wintzrayfuneralhome.com

Bruce Brazelton
Bruce H. Brazelton, age 

75, of Yankton, South Dakota, 
died unexpectedly on Mon-
day, September 7, 2015 at his 
home.

 Funeral services are 
10:30 a.m. on Saturday, 
September 12 at Discovery 
Church in Yankton with 
Pastor Jon Cooke officiating.  
Burial will be in the Garden 
of Memories Cemetery in 
Yankton.  Visitation is from 
5:00 to 8:00 p.m. on Friday, 
September 11, at the Wintz & 
Ray Funeral Home in Yankton 
with a prayer service at 7:00 
p.m.  Visitation continues one 
hour prior to the funeral at 
the church on Saturday.

 Pallbearers are Tony 
Frederick, Casey Comstock, 
Wayne Goeken, Ron Goeken, 
Kevin Watt, Kerry Frey and 
Rick Magstadt.  Honorary 
pallbearers are his grand-
children: Colton Potts, Curtis 
Hansen, Landon Potts, Tori 
Hansen and Elijah Roberts.

 Bruce was born June 22, 
1940 in Evansville, Indi-
ana to William and Eunice 

(Nenneman) 
Brazelton.  
He grew up 
in Evans-
ville and 
graduated 
from Bosse 
High School 
where he 
was an 
outstanding 
track star.  In 
the eighth grade, he became 
a Ham Radio Operator and 
enjoyed communicating 
with people all over the 
world for the rest of his life.  
Bruce graduated from the 
University of Evansville with 
a Bachelor’s Degree in Elec-
tronic Engineering and went 
on to obtain his Master’s in 
Electronic Engineering from 
Purdue University.  After 
working for several corpora-
tions throughout the United 
States, Bruce found his 
passion as a sales rep for the 
Lyons Corporation in Ohio.  

 On April 23, 1994, he mar-
ried Karen (Goeken) Hansen 
in Yankton.  After their mar-
riage, they lived in Sunbury, 

Ohio until moving to Yankton 
in 2009.  Together they 
enjoyed many wonderful va-
cations, including Costa Rica, 
Alaska and Jamaica.  Bruce 
loved caring for animals 
especially the dogs he devel-
oped relationships with while 
pet sitting in Yankton.  Bruce 
enjoyed playing guitar, ping 
pong, running and biking.  He 
was a huge sports fan and 
loved to cheer on THE Ohio 
State University Buckeyes 
and Pittsburgh Steelers.  First 
and foremost, Bruce was a 
faithful follower of Christ, a 
sacrificial servant and a great 
friend.  He was always there 
to help and encourage others 
through whatever season 
they were going through.

 Bruce is survived by his 
wife, Karen; his son, Dieter 
Brazelton (Kim Ball) of Co-
lumbus, OH; step-daughter, 
Heidi (Jimmy) Roberts and 
their son Elijah of Seattle, 
WA; step-son, Aaron (April) 
Hansen and their children 
Colton, Curtis, Landon and 
Tori of Yankton, SD.  He is 
also survived by his father-

in-law and mother-in-law, 
Robert and Phyllis Goeken 
of Scotland, SD.   He was 
preceded in death by his 
parents.

 In lieu of flowers, memo-
rials may be directed to the 
Bruce H. Brazelton Memorial 
Fund at 2508 Capital Street in 
Yankton.  Bruce would also 
have encouraged everyone 
to become an active blood 
donor, a cause to which he 
faithfully donated for several 
decades.

 To send an online mes-
sage to the family, please 
visit www.wintzrayfuneral-
home.com.
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Online condolences at:
www.wintzrayfuneralhome.com

Brazelton

Hanson

VERMILLION -- Music chan-
nels grief, and few instruments 
convey human anguish as the 
cello does. The National Music 
Museum’s first NMM Live! 
concert of this season takes 
place this Friday, Sept. 11, and 
honors the historic date with a 
moving cello tribute. 

“September 11, 2001, was 
a trauma for all of us,” says 
cellist Eric Edberg. “The shock 
and horror of the collapse of 
the World Trade Center towers 
still resonates. In this concert 
I’m going to play the Bach 
Suite (the second, in D minor), 
which to me most expresses 
that profound sadness.” 

Edberg is a post-classical 
musician and a professor of 
cello at DePauw University in 

Indiana. He has played con-
certos, recitals, and chamber 
music concerts throughout the 
country, in Europe, and China. 
He has been the principal cel-
list of the Annapolis and Terre 
Haute symphony orchestras 
and performs regularly with 
the DePauw Chamber Players.

The National Music Muse-
um’s collection focuses on mu-
sical instruments. The Edberg 
concert will be an opportunity 
for people to also experience a 
relatively new and sometimes 
controversial instrument in the 
music world: the carbon-fiber 
cello. Edberg began using a 
Luis and Clark cello in 2005 
when his eighteenth-century 
Italian cello developed a severe 
crack —the consequence of ex-

posure to very dry conditions. 
While his wooden cello under-
went a complex, multi-year 
restoration, Edberg decided 
that trying out an instrument 
impervious to humidity and 
temperature changes made 
inviting sense. “Luis Legia, of 
Luis & Clark, had played an 
Italian cello for decades in the 
Boston Symphony and had ex-
perienced similar frustrations, 
with the effects of excessive 
humidity from outdoor sum-
mer concerts,” explains Ed-
berg. “Legia was an avid sailor 
and saw how carbon fiber 
was used in sailboats, which 
inspired him to work with a 
sailboat maker to develop a 
cello and eventually a whole 
family of carbon-fiber stringed 

instruments.”
The instrument has also 

been praised by conductors 
like Edo De Waart and Bernard 
Haitink. More and more, the 
carbon-fiber version is being 
played by touring cellists, both 
in classical and other music 
genres, because of its ease of 
playing, its dependability, its 
affordability, and the simple 
fact that it’s much safer to 
check as baggage than a wood 
cello.”

Among other compositions 
Edberg will play will be the 
Suite for Solo Cello by Gaspar 
Cassadó (Spanish cellist and 
protégé of Pablo Casals), as 
well as unique improvisations 
inspired by interactions with 
the NMM audience itself.

Vermillion

NMM To Host 9/11-Themed Concert Friday


